Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

September 2, 2013
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Barnes, OA and Eagle Coordinator; Mr. Dooley, District Liaison; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Shurett; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Croom, Mr. Jordan; Mr. Shelton, E. Izett, SPL, R. Lee, L. Shelton
Please see the troop website—“Documents and Stuff” for Troop Committee Minutes.
Logan Shelton, Eagle Project Proposal
· Logan proposed building towers for Chimney Swifts, a type of bird that is losing habitat. The towers would be built in the new Irmo Park.
· The project will cost about $950, take approximately 3-4 days and 11-15 volunteers. Logan will seek donations from neighbors, and will work with the Town of Irmo to identify suppliers willing to make materials donations.

· The Town of Irmo will maintain the towers and clean them out annually.

· Mr. Croom made a motion to approve. Mr. Ranta seconded. Motion was approved.

Ryan Short, Eagle Project Proposal
· Ryan proposed a project that would benefit the Oliver Gospel Mission’s Hand-up program. The program provides men with a place to stay, helps them save money, and works with them on interviewing skills.

· Ryan’s project involves collecting and donating winter clothing and steel-toed boots to the program. Program participants attend religious services and are given clothing at the end. Ryan’s goal is to collect 100 articles of clothing and 20 pairs of boots. He will also accept monetary donations.

· Ryan will attach flyers to mailboxes in Belfair and Ashford with collection dates. Boxes will be placed at the YMCA and local churches. He will also attempt to get broadcast e-mails sent via the respective Homeowners’ Associations.

· He will need a tour and activity permit for the project.

· It was suggested that Ryan ask Waste Management and moving companies for boxes.

· Ryan expects the project to be completed by early November.

· Mr. Kuenzli made a motion to approve. Mr. Bebber seconded. The motion was approved.

Mr. Clamp, Chair
· Mr. Clamp offered his appreciation to Misters McGregor, Kuenzli, Cathcart, Heron, Dooley, and G. Lee for attending the very successful JLT.
Edward Izett, SPL
· The Dreher Island campout went well. Thanks to Mr. Kuenzli for letting the troop use his jet skis.
· Webelos Woods is September 20-22. Our troop will participate in fire safety/spring burning and cooking trainings/demonstrations. Requirements are due to Mr. Croom by tomorrow.
· The Pisgah campout is September 25-27.
Mr. Cannon, Treasurer
· No report.
Mr. Clamp, Chair (Philmont)
· Mr. Clamp has 12-13 crew members for Philmont. A crew consists of up to 12 members, but we should be able to squeeze in a 13th. Now he needs commitments with money! Since it’s expensive, there will be fundraising opportunities. Details to follow.
Mr. Kuenzli
· Clemson’s Merit Badge University is on the 14th. Three adults and 19 scouts will attend.
Mr. McGregor, Webmaster (and Discount Travel Agent)
· The troop will travel to Yellowstone National Park this summer. Cost per person will be $485 for the 10-day trip. Mr. McGregor will speak with E. Izett about getting on a meeting roster.
Mr. Clamp, Chair (and mama)
· We need to make sure we identify who is in charge of each campout. S/he will need to get tour permits, ensure meals are planned, and arrange for transportation.
Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator
· Schools are no longer doing DARE, and that program or something similar is required for advancement to 2nd class. We may do a drug and alcohol presentation on a PLC night or during a general troop meeting.
Mr. Croom
· Popcorn information was delivered to Mr. Clamp.

· Needs deposit check for CRM next year.

Mr. Dooley, District Liaison
· Super Train will be September 28 for Assistant Scout Master and October 18-20 for outside training
· Brian, Robert and Eric need to get current on Youth Protection training.

· Troop committee training may be completed on line. Be sure to print out certificates.

· Mr. Dooley will hound those who are not current.

Mr. Law
· 130 badges were handed out at the last Court of Honor.

Mr. Clamp
·  How can the troop committee help leaders and take the troop to the next level.
S. Lee moves, Heron second a motion to adjourn.

